ATHENS TOWNSHIP ZONING HEARING BOARD




September 11, 2015 – Special Meeting
Zoning Hearing Board members in attendance were:    John Baird, Rita Jo Swingle, Ed Reid and Cindy Parrish, Zoning Officers, and Secretary, Elaine Daddona.  
Chairman John Baird called the meeting to order at 10:00AM to appoint a Solicitor of the Zoning Hearing Board.  Attorney Andrew Hutz had applied for the position and was asked to be present at this meeting to discuss an appointment.  However, Mr. Hutz had not appeared at the time the meeting commenced.  Rita Jo Swingle requested an Executive session which commenced at 10:06AM.  Meeting reconvened at 10:43AM.  Rita Jo Swingle made a motion that it would be advertised that applications would be accepted by anyone interested in applying for the position of Solicitor prior to Tuesday, September 22, 2015 at 10:00AM and that the applications must be received by Athens Township by that date and time along with a letter of interest and resume.  It would be mandatory that any applicant be present for an interview by the Zoning Hearing Board at their regularly scheduled meeting on September 22, 2015 at 6:30PM.  Motion seconded by John Baird, and motion carried.

John Baird then announced that he had forgotten he could not be available on September 22, 2015 due to a personal conflict.  Rita Jo Swingle made a motion to amend the prior motion to change the date to Monday, October 5, 2015 at 10:00AM and the interviews would be conducted on that date at 5:00PM at the Township meeting room and would be advertised as such.  Motion was a unanimous “Yes” from Rita Jo Swingle and John Baird.  The Zoning Hearing Board also requested that the Secretary contact the parties who had already submitted an application and advise them of this notice.  Rita Jo Swingle also stated that it was possible an appointment would not be made at that meeting on October 5, 2015.

Mr. Hutz appeared at 10:45AM and stated that he was not aware of the meeting that was taking place this date, but he arrived due to the cell phone calls made to him by the Board.  The Zoning Hearing Board filled him in on what was planned for a future Solicitor appointment and what would be required if he was still interested in applying.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:59AM, as there was no further business to discuss.






Respectfully submitted,
Elaine J. Daddona, Secretary

